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PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE 
Here I am, wearing my momôs Girl Scout leader uniform from the 1970s. Many of us were Girl Scouts, and were able to 
join me in the GS pledgeðour memories are just fine, thank you! How many of us were introduced to sewing in Girl 
Scouts, or Campfire Girls, or 4-H, or another youth organization? I earned my embroidery badge, and my sewing badge! 
 

Be Prepared! Thatôs the Girl Scout motto, and we lived up to it well. The Quilts ónô Things Boutique and Quilt Sale at the 
Arroyo Grande Harvest Festival was so well-organized, and very successful. Weôll all enjoy hearing from Wendy and Elin 
about the results. And the parade crew came in their super quilter gear, and we had a great time hanging out together, 
then passing out flyers and enjoying the cheers for the quilt van. Thank you, Lynda and Gary, Gerri, LaDonna, and  
Cindy, for walking the parade route with me, and to my husband for driving. 
 

Wearing that uniform put me in a good frame of mind for meeting my latest challenge: 
Iôm back in school. As a student, and as a teacher. Iôm in a program to clear my teach-
ing credential, so I can keep working. Because I really like working for pay, after being 
a stay-at-home mom for 25 years! Guess whatôs not happening much these days: 
sewing. So bring your Show & Tell to guild meeting, and let me enjoy it vicariously!  

 
Sew far, Sew good!    

Super quilter! 

Linda Kucera, 2014 CCQ President 
president@centralcoastquilters.org 

RemindersñBring to 

the October Meetingé. 

mailto:president@centralcoastquilters.org
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Philanthropy : 
 

The Quilting Angels have been busy all year making quilts for those who need a little hug.  Our Angel year is coming to a 
close.  Our last date for 2015 will be October 27, and we will celebrate another successful year with a pizza lunch.  We 
will return to St. Patôs on the first Tuesday of January, 2016, and we will celebrate being together again with (ta-da!),  
another pizza lunch.   
 

Weôve received numerous thank-you notes for quilts we have donated. 
 

¶ The Oceano Public Library branch winter reading program 

¶ The United Church of Christ July homeless overflow program (signed by all the recipients) 

¶ The Maxine Lewis Homeless Shelter 

¶ St Patrick School fundraising auction 

¶ Ritaôs Rainbows fundraiser raffle 

¶ Demi Borunda ï Little Angel in the NICU (she is doing great now!) 

¶ Janine Carter ï lap quilt to comfort during chemo 
 

The Quilting Angels meet every Tuesday morning at St. Patrickôs church hall, 501 Fair Oaks Ave, Arroyo Grande, Janu-
ary ï October, 9:30 ï 2:00 ï unless cancelled by church functions.  New Angels are always welcome and you'll be 
amazed at the enthusiasm, fun and productivity of the Quilting Angels.  The first Tuesday of each odd numbered month 
is pizza day and the first Tuesday of each even numbered month is potluck.  Other Tuesdays, bring a bag lunch. 
 

The Long-arm Team meets twice a month on the first and third Wednesdays at Santa Maria Sewing Center in Santa  
Maria.   
 
 

Questions?   Call é.. 
Shirley Bradshaw 489-8935, Collette Blair 773-5623, Janie Walker 473-0494, Alice Carter  474-4781, or  
Maryann Henson 904-8800  philanthropy@centralcoastquilters.org 

From the Board:  

The September talk with Lynn Brown was alot of fun. It was very interesting to see the variety of ways that precuts could 
be used.  Her class the following day was equally fun and several beautiful quilts will result.  This month we welcome 
Carol Wiens.  She will have a presentation and class on using selvages for making a quilt block.  There are still open-
ings in the class on October 27th.  Call Patti if you would like to take it.  On November 10th (a Tuesday) we will have out 
annual sew-a-thon.  Bring machines, cutters, rulers, pencils, thread, and your creativity.  We have a very nice pattern 
and a variety of lovely fabric to make a quilt top. You will be in groups of approximately 6 people, and one will be able to 
take home the quilt.  
 

See you at the meeting! 

Patti Christian and Alice DeLeonardis 
program@centralcoastquilters.org 

 

Program: 

A personal note from Linda Kucera:  

This monthôs guest speaker and workshop teacher is here by my special request. I hope weôll all have a great time en-
joying Cindy Wiensô creative eye for finding inspiration and turning it into fun projects. Check out Cindyôs blog, Live a 
Colorful Life, to see what sheôs been up to lately, and I know youôll want to join me for this last workshop of the year!  

mailto:philanthropy@centralcoastquilters.org
file:///C:/Users/Karen/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/8QV3U80W/liveacolorfullife.net
file:///C:/Users/Karen/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/8QV3U80W/liveacolorfullife.net
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Membership: 

We are delighted to welcome four 
new members who joined CCQ at the 
September meeting. Our guild now 
has 187 members. 

See you at the October 27th meeting! 

If you have any corrections for our 
membership database, please contact 
Karin Havemose 
(khavemose@yahoo.com). 
 

Our Membership Crew for 2015:    
Cindy Hall, Judy Rohr, Cherie Halsey 
and Karin Havemose 

 
 

Block of the Month: 
 
The October star is called Fall star. 
It's a large star with few pieces, little 
cutting and goes together quickly. It's 
sure to become a favorite. Stop by the 
BOM table for your trick or treat bag 
where every bag is a treat! 
 
Remember: you can always download 
a copy of our 2011, 2012, 2013 and 
2014 BOM series from our guild web-
site as well as the current 2015 
blocks.  
 

Mary Cooper & Patti Holm 

2015 BOM Co-Chair 

BOM@centralcoastquilters.org 
 

 

Hospitality: 
 

If your last name begins with HðK 
please bring a healthy snack to share 
for the September guild meeting. We 
are asking that you bring your dona-
tions on a disposable serving plate so 
no one will have to wash dishes after 
the meeting. Thanks! 
 

Betty LaFuente &  
LaDonna Randolph,  
Hospitality Co-Chairs 

 

Newsletter & Website  
Updates: 

www.centralcoastquilters.org   

The calendar is constantly changing. 
Make sure to check the calendar for 
upcoming events. You can download 
copies of our Newsletters and Block of 
the Month patterns from the website. 
  
Email articles, suggestions or photos 
to:   
webmaster@centralcoastquilters.org    or 

newsletter@centralcoastquilters.org 

 

Library: 

Please return any outstanding books or 
DVDôs you have checked out.  

 

Mary Henson & Karen Biezad 
Librarians 

librarian@centralcoastquilters.org  

Committee Reports:  

mailto:khavemose@yahoo.com
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Articles & Announcements:  

SUZANNE MCDERMOTT SPONSORED AWARD AT SEVEN SISTERS QUILT SHOW 

 

As you know, our dear friend, Suzanne McDermott passed away recently. Friends at the AQGCC and Seven Sisters 
meeting donated money in her name and wanted to find a way to honor her memory.  A motion was passed to use the 
funds to set up an endowment which would provide a Suzanne McDermott Memorial Sponsored Award to be given at 
the Seven Sisters Quilt Show starting in 2017 and continuing as long as funds are available. Her friendship group, Wild 
Thimbles, is sponsoring a $100 award in her honor at the 2016 Show.  If you would like to contribute to future spon-
sored awards in Suzanneôs name, you may write a check to AQGCC and give it to Linda Edell, treasurer for AQGCC 
and Seven Sisters.  Please note ñSuzanne Memorialò in the memo line. If you prefer, you may mail a check to: 

AQGCC 

P.O. Box 16144 

San Luis Obispo, CA 93406 

 

Thank you,  Wendy Robinson 

Pictures, please!  Harvest Festival September 25-26, 2015 


